Annual Meeting

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods 
Homeowners’ Association

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Date:

______, 2009
To:

All Homeowners

From:

Larry Cosgriff, HOA President



Re:

Minutes of 2009 Annual Meeting, October 28, 2009
The annual meeting of the Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners Association (HOA) was held on October 28, 2009 at the Burke United Methodist Church (agenda attached).  The meeting was preceded by a half-hour meet and greet with about 30 individuals in attendance.  The Annual Meeting followed and was convened at 7:30 PM and adjourned at 9:00 PM.  The agenda is attached.
The meeting attendance sheet is attached.  The following 22 homeowners were represented: Adams, Apgar, Ball, Cosgriff, Druckenbrod, Ferreiro, Gironda, Hanlon, Hepp, Jackson, McNulty, McCoy, Nobiling, Parsons, Reynolds, Robinson, Rothschild, Shapiro, Shea, Sottili, Sperry, Toenshoff, and Wojcik.  
This representation exceeded to minimum of 25% of the 55 homeowners for a quorum for actions taken at the Annual Meeting.  

However a request for a proposed increase in the HOA dues for purposes of an increase in HOA dues will be sent to the homeowners for action, because it requires a 66% agreement for adoption.
Introductions and New Residents Welcome
The meeting was chaired by President Larry Cosgriff. Treasurer Bob Ball and Secretary Tim Shea were present and Vice President Charisa Smith could not attend. 
Mary Hanlon and Alan Nobiling attended as the representatives of the ARC (Architectural Review Committee).  
Secretary Shea introduced new residents Eleane McCoy and Matt and Deb Robinson. All present including family members then introduced themselves and the meeting was started.  President Cosgriff thanked the attendees for their presence.  He also acknowledged the presence of representatives from our neighboring Brimstone Homeowners Association, President Joey Fuller and Vice President Sue Cochrane.
Old Business - Approval of Minutes of 2008 Annual Meeting

It was moved and seconded that the minutes of the 2008 Annual Meeting attached) be approved as submitted.  By hand vote the minutes were accepted as presented
Old Business - Treasurer’s Items: 


Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer Bob Ball presented the Treasurer’s Report for the period from January to September 2009 and the Proposed Budget 2010 (attached).    The income for the period was $1,857 and expenses totaled $2,810.  The cash on hand was $14,934.00, judged by the Board to be a reasonable reserve against possible legal and other expenses. 

The expenses include a one-time payment for mowing services in the amount of $1,000 for three years of services, so large because Mr. Kahrs did not know whom to bill.  The mowing service is budgeted for $350 in the proposed 2010 budget.   A collection effort is under way to collect the outstanding dues payments for 2009 in the fourth quarter.  

The Treasurer’s Report was accepted by a hand vote.
Proposed Budget - 2010

The proposed budget shows projected revenue of $2,200 based upon annual dues of $40, and expenses of $2,354.  The dues have remained at this level for at least 15 years, and the Board recommends that the annual dues be increased to $50 per household starting in 2010.  This sum would cover the deficit and for the next few years would allow food to also be served at the annual meetings.

In subsequent discussion one homeowner questioned the need for the increase because of the cash on hand. After discussion on the need for reserve, President Cosgriff noted that the budget increase would require agreement by 66% (37) of the 55 HOA members. It was moved and passed to place the $10 increase before the membership for a vote.  The Secretary will e-mail a ballot on the matter for approval or rejection by the membership.  

The final budget for 2010 will be developed after results of this vote are known.  
Charge for Homeowner’s Documents

The present charge for a set of homeowner’s documents is $25.  These are the documents that sellers are required to make available to purchasers.  The sum suggested was $50 per set. President Cosgriff noted that there was no opposition to this change, so it was adapted as a Board decision so no vote was required.
Old Business - ARC Report:
Mary Hanlon presented the proposed language for changes in the ARC regulations on two topics.  The first change is to add the following language under Section 2.3.2 of the Application Review Procedures of the Architectural Standards:

“The ARC will disapprove any Attachment A’s submitted from a homeowner if the homeowner has outstanding ARC violations.”

The second change is to add the flowing language as a new 3.2.23 Generators (CCR 6.10)
“General Considerations
Generators and associated tanks shall be located as to minimize their visual and acoustical impact on neighboring properties.  

Specific Guidelines

The size and appearance of the proposed generator must be appropriate for its residential setting and conform to all Fairfax County regulations.  Generators will not be approved by the ARC if they are located in a highly visible location.  Any generator in a visible location will require landscape screening.  Generators and associated tanks will be restricted to the rear side and backyards only.

Submission Requirements – Attachment A with the following information

The following information should be included in any submittal:
· Copy of county code governing installation of permanent generators

· Model number of generator proposed, with catalog information addressing capacity, size, and level of sound protection.  Generator must adhere to county noise ordinance, which allows a maximum noise level of 55 db in residential areas.

· Requirements for exercising the equipment (frequency and duration) so the neighbors can be advised.

· Fuel storage plan 

· A copy of the existing site plan showing the house, significant vegetation, property lines, and the location of the proposed generator

· Photographs showing the existing house and property

· Catalogue photographs or manufacturer’s “cut sheets” of the unit including its dimensions and color

· If manmade screening is proposed, include drawings indicating dimensions, details, materials, and proposed colors.  Where applicable provide a planting plan indicating the proposed type and location of existing or proposed vegetation.”
By hand vote the majority approved both changes.
Old Business – Update on Property Values

Mickie Shea provided an update on property values in Ardmore Oaks.  Handouts were provided and Mickie will additional information upon request.
New Business - Elections

President Cosgriff explained that the members of the Board of Directors are elected for three year terms, and that each member (Cosgriff, Smith, Ball and Shea) had agreed to stand for election for another three-year term.  President Cosgriff asked if there were any nominations from the floor. None were provided.  By hand vote the slate was re-elected to the Board of Directors for a term extending to the Annual Meeting in 2012.

New Business – Brimstone Homeowners Association (BHA)

President Cosgriff introduced the two officers of the BHA, Joey Fuller and Sue Cochrane, to the attendees.  Their visit was arranged with the assistance of Larrie Ferreiro.  Mr. Fuller described the efforts of the BHA to gain the attention of VDOT for additional traffic calming measures in their neighborhood, indicating that the latest daily traffic count this year was 588 cars.   Their goal as is ours is to have “walkable streets.” The occasional speeder is of paramount concern to the BHA as it is to Ardmore Oaks.
President Cosgriff noted that the position of Ardmore Oaks residents is to take no action at this time.  The traffic calming issue is no longer viable in Ardmore Oaks.  See attached minutes of the 2008 Annual Meeting for details.  

Shauna Shapiro had researched what would have to happen at both HOAs to get VDOT attention:

· Would have to have minimum of 600 cars/day (according to the FCDOT we have already had a count and don’t meet the minimum requirement, as was confirmed by Mr. Fuller).

· A task force would be formed and a plan developed.
· Every home would get a vote. 
· 50% of the ballots would have to be returned and 60% of those ballots would have to vote affirmatively.
· In addition if the traffic calming device were to impact a specific property owner this party would get to say yes or no and determine whether the device could be installed.

· There are 50 - 60 such projects currently in the VDOT queue so we would be way down the road with this. 

President Cosgriff thanked the visitors from BHA for their presentation and acknowledged the shared interest.
New Business –Facebook:

Paul Adams offered to arrange a Facebook site that could be used to share information. Look for an e-mail from Facebook on Paula’s initiative.  President Cosgriff thanked Paul for the initiative.

New Business –Natural Gas Service:

Larrie Ferreiro shared his recent contact with Washington Gas about service to our neighborhood.  As this topic had been investigated by many neighbors in the past, there was no interest in pursuing such further at this time.
Multiple Refuse Collection Firms in Neighborhood:

Several members noted that there are multiple companies now operating in the neighborhood, and the rates being quoted vary from one to the next and for the same firm as well.  Secretary Shea offered to contact the firms to see if there would be a favored rate for the entire neighborhood.  Past Board of Director member Randy Shapiro noted that in the early days of the HOA the refuse collection service was done on this basis but it was not sustainable because of dues payment issues.  

Please let Secretary Shea know what firms are operating and he will contact them; and report back in due course.

Adjourn:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 PM.
Attachments:

Minutes of 2008 Annual Meeting

Agenda (2009)
Sign-in Sheets

Treasurer’s Report – January to September 2009

Proposed Budget - 2010

 MNUTES OF 2008 ANNUAL MEETING
Annual Meeting

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods 
Homeowners’ Association

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Date:

November 17, 2008
To:

All Homeowners

From:

Larry Cosgriff, HOA President



Re:

Minutes of 2008 Annual Meeting, October 29, 2008

The annual meeting of the Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners Association (HOA) was held on October 29, 2008 at the Burke United Methodist Church (agenda attached).  The meeting was preceded by a half-hour meet and greet with about 20 in attendance.  The Annual Meeting followed and was convened at 7:30 PM and adjourned at 9:00 PM.  The agenda is attached.

The following 12 homeowners were represented: Adams, Ball, Brown-Smith, Cosgriff, Ferreiro, Hanlon, Hepp, Im, Reynolds, Shapiro, Shea, and Sottili.  This representation was not a quorum for purposes of the Annual Meeting.

Introductions

The officers were all present and the meeting was chaired by President Larry Cosgriff. Mary Hanlon attended as the representative of the ARC (Architectural Review Committee), introducing her associates.  All attending were thanked for their presence.

All present including family members introduced themselves and the meeting was started.

Term of Officers: 


The present slate of officers was elected in 2006 and will serve until the 2009 Annual Meeting.

Introduction of New Residents: 

No new residents came into the community this year.

Presentation by Michelle l. Thompson, Fairfax County Government 

Ms. Thompson is a Consumer Specialist with the Department of Cable Communications and Consumer Protection of the County Government.  She was invited to discuss the impact of State legislation (the Property Owners’ Association Act) impacting homeowner associations (HOAs) and the way they do business.  Ms. Thompson’s presentation is attached, and the observations for our operations are as follows:

· The legislation (Property Owners Association Act) was written pursuant to fraud in a large community association, and is geared for associations that are very much larger than ours.

· The rulemaking process is beginning, and there is an opportunity for small associations to intervene in the process to rationalize requirements for the annual report and the annual audit to the extent that they are onerous.

The second attachment from Ms. Thompson is entitled the “Property Owners Association Act Disclosure Packet Regulations” and governs the cost and content of the materials that our HOA must provide to property buyers in our community.

Contacts for more information provided by Ms. Thompson included the following:

· Cynthia Schreier, office of CIC Ombudsman, 804-367-2941 – for questions

· Web site www.townhall.virginia for e-mail notifications on the implementation of the Property Owners Association Act.
· Office of Public Affairs, County Government, has a current list of Community Associations.

Treasurer’s Report:  
Treasurer Bob Ball provided the attached Treasurer’s Report, complete for 2008 through the date of meeting.  Bob will submit a complete annual report for 2008 after the first of the New Year.  Bob will also pursue the unpaid annual dues to ensure 100% collection, and reminded us that dues in arrears must be paid before a title to a home can be conveyed.  No change in the amount of the annual dues ($40) is anticipated for 2009.

It was moved and seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a revised final report to be submitted after the end of 2008. 

The proposed 2007 Annual Budget will be presented for homeowner approval at year end, and will be similar to that for 2007.  The officers estimate that the HOA can bear the extra cost of a buffet dinner before the Annual Meeting every other year, while holding the dues constant at $40 annually.  
ARC Report:
Mary Hanlon thanked the community for its support in 2008.  She noted that that the ARC guidelines are now available in electronic form.  ARC applications are to be completed before any outside improvements are started that will change the appearance of the house or grounds, including mailboxes, sheds, fences, etc.  The process is quite easy – please read the guidelines and file an application with Mary Hanlon.  Mary will provide application forms if needed.  

Homeowners are reminded that at sale of a house a release is needed from ARC attesting to compliance of all outside improvements with the Guidelines.  In cases where outside improvements may impact the view of any party or parties, the impacted party or parties should be asked by the applicant to provide a written approval to accompany the application.  

Larry Ferreiro offered a draft amendment to the ARC guidelines addressing the installation of stationary generators at a home.  The draft amendment is sent separately – please read it and advice of your approval or denial, so the Board is advised of community preference.
All attending recognized the important work of the ARC for its work in the past year, which now includes Mary Hanlon, Carol Sottili, Alan Nobiling and Steven Paluska.  Additional members of the ARC are needed.  Anyone interested in serving on the committee should contact Mary Hanlon (239-2131).
Update on Property Values:

Mickie Shea provided an update on property values in zip code 22039.  Please contact her at 703-250-8716 for detailed information.  Her summary points were as follows:

· Sellers have been pricing their properties at $100,000 to $115,000 above the tax assessment, and receiving offers below list prices, often at or slightly under the tax assessment.

· Recent sales have been in the range of $800,000 to $849,000 and properties have been on the market for an average of 109 days.

· It is a buyers market with many homes on the market.

· Buyers are choosing homes that show very well and are priced right.

Traffic Calming Survey:

President Cosgriff made a presentation on the outcome of the HOA traffic calming survey. The survey was conducted in September and October will 39 of 55 homeowners responding, as a follow-up to an action agreed at the 2007 Annual Meeting.  The purpose of the survey was to ascertain if a majority of the HOA membership would support a request to VDOT jointly with our neighboring association for a traffic calming survey.   The results of the survey are summarized in the table below, and indicate that a majority of the homeowners requested no action.  On this basis President Cosgriff will proceed to notify the neighboring homeowners association that our HOA does not wish to participate.
ARDMORE OAKS HOA TRAFFIC CALMING SURVEY

	Question
	Yes
	No
	No opinion
	No response
	Total

	Petition VDOT for study?
	19
	17
	3
	16
	55

	Speed bumps?
	9
	30
	0
	16
	55

	3-way stop sign at Spout Lane?
	10
	29
	0
	16
	55

	Lower speed limit?
	10
	27
	2
	16
	55

	Signage?
	27
	11
	1
	16
	55

	Take no action?
	31
	7
	1
	16
	55


President Cosgriff noted that any citizen can request the Police Department to issue citations to motorists violating traffic regulations.  The telephone number to call (at the West Springfield police station) is 703-644-7377.

Latest Directory:

Please see attachment and advise us of changes as needed.
Adjourn:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM.

AGENDA FOR 2009 ANNUAL MEETING
ARDMORE OAKS AT ARDMORE WOODS

HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

Annual Meeting

Wednesday, October 28, 2009

7:30 to 9:00 PM

Burke United Methodist Church

6200 Burke Center Parkway (at Burke Lake Road)

Refreshments to be served from 7 PM

AGENDA   
Old Business


1.
Introduction 
(Larry Cosgriff)

2.
New Residents Welcome   (Tim Shea)

3.
Treasurer’s Report   (Bob Ball)

4.
ARC Report (Mary Hanlon)

5.         Update on Property Values   (Mickie Shea)

New Business:

6.
Elections (All)

7.         Open Discussion (All)

9.          Adjourn
SIGN-UP SHEETS
TREASURER’S REPORT
PROPOSED BUDGET
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